As shared in our special message on calendaring in July, this year we will continue to offer our Rockets Taking Initiative (RTI) period which provides time for students to be assisted by teacher teams and participate in other academic as well as life and leadership enrichment activities. When students are not in a meeting or in an enrichment session, they report to a supervised area for quiet independent or partner work. This year there are two opportunities for parents to help to support this opportunity for students!

**REGULAR PARENT SUPERVISOR POSITIONS:** In order to allow teachers the opportunity to focus on work on behalf of students, we are recruiting parents/guardians to commit to regularly supervising an assigned group of students. Parents who make and fulfill this commitment will receive a 10% tuition discount for their oldest daughter this school year. Details of this position are linked here:

- In the 2025-2026 school year, RTI Time will be happening on Mondays, Wednesdays, and Fridays, and will be **one hour in length with two 30-minute periods from 10:50-11:50 a.m.**
- Supervision responsibilities would include:
  - Supervising a students in quiet study in classrooms OR
  - Supervising students in classrooms engaged in partner or small group work.
  - Maintaining an environment in which all students will be expected to be seated at a desk, engaged in work, respectful of others in the classroom in which they are working.
- There will be 37 days of RTI Time each semester. Parent supervisors who commit to supervising a minimum of 90% of RTI days (33 days each semester) will receive a 10% tuition discount for their oldest daughter at Assumption.
  - A prorated tuition discount may be available to parents who are able to make a commitment of fewer days as we work to cover supervision during the year.

Parents/guardians who commit to this role will need to attend a training in August during which time they will meet with other parent supervisors and Assumption staff who will support supervision.

**PARENT SUPERVISION SUBSTITUTE VOLUNTEERS:** Parent volunteers are needed to serve as substitutes for our RTI supervisors when regular supervisors are out of the building to go on retreat, to attend professional development, or for other personal/professional reasons. Whether you can volunteer once this school year in this capacity or would be available multiple times, we would love to have parents join us in supporting this important work.

**Please note**: All volunteers working with students are required to attend the Safe Environment Training provided by the Archdiocese of Louisville and to complete a background check with the Archdiocese. If you have never attended this workshop and are interested in volunteering, see the schedule of trainings here: Archdiocese of Louisville Safe Environment Training. You can also click **HERE** for a link to the background check form to complete.

If interested in volunteering, please complete this <u>RTI SUPERVISION PARENT INTEREST FORM</u>. In order to help with planning, we request that parents interested in regularly supervising complete this form by Tuesday, August 5.

If you have questions, please email <u>Theresa Schuhmann</u> or <u>Tatum Park</u>. Completed background check forms may be emailed to Mrs. Park as well.